

August 4, 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

RE: FACTORY PLUGS IN INSPECTION CHAMBERS - NOT PERMITTED

Effective immediately, the factory plugs for sanitary and storm sewer inspection chambers as shown on Standard Drawings S-8, S-8A, SW-23 and SW-24 are no longer permitted for final inspection. Please have them removed prior to scheduling that inspection.

They will be deleted from the drawings in the next revision of the MoESS.

Yours truly,

Michael Elliott, AScT

Project Manager, Engineering & Public Works Department

Tel: 250-756-5321 Fax: 250-756-5336

cc J. Elliot, Director, Public Works

P. Rosen, Director, Engineering

P. Stewart, Manager, Engineering Projects

D. Mousseau, Manager, Engineering & Environment

D. Fox, Manager, Building Inspections

W. Roulston, Lead Supervisor, Wastewater Collection

K.Andersen, Municipal Services Inspector

C. Wood, Building Official